
 
   

 
December 12, 2016 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

 

Mr. William J. Ryan 

EPA Remedial Project Manager 

Superfund Division, Remedial Response Section Seven 

US EPA Region 5 

77 West Jackson Boulevard, SR-6J 

Chicago, IL 60604 

 

Re: Notification of Change in Site Coordinator 

Motor Wheel Disposal Superfund Site 

Lansing, MI 

  

 

      

Dear Mr. Ryan: 

 

As required by the Consent Decree, this letter serves as formal notice that The Goodyear Tire 

& Rubber Company (Goodyear) is changing our designated Site Coordinator for the above 

referenced site.  Effective immediately, Karen Burlingame will assume the Site Coordinator 

role. Please note that Karen Burlingame is employed by Brownfield Restoration Group and 

serves as Goodyear’s designated Site Coordinator for the site. Ms. Burlingame may be 

contacted as follows: 

 

Karen D. Burlingame 

Project Manager 

The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company 

200 Innovation Way, D/108i 

Akron, OH 44316-0001 

Phone: 330-668-4600 x111 

Email: karen.burlingame@goodyear.com 

 

 

 

 



I will continue be highly involved in all aspects of the site remediation and will officially 

serve as the Alternate Site Coordinator. I may be contacted as follows. Please note that this is 

a new address for Goodyear. 

 

Jeffery A. Sussman 

Manager, Global Remediation 

The Goodyear Tire and Rubber Company 

200 Innovation Way, D/108i 

Phone: 330-796-0578 

Email: jeff_sussman@goodyear.com 

 

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions. 

   

Respectfully,  

 

 
 

Jeffery A. Sussman 

Sr. Manager, Global Remediation and End of Life Tires 

 

cc:  K. Burlingame, Goodyear 

 S. Bordenkircher, Goodyear 

 J. Alfano, MDEQ 

 C. Graff, MDEQ 

  

 

 


